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The Secretariat of the Commission of the Russian Federation for UNESCO expresses serious concern over the content of information placed on the website http://www.ifap.ru by the Interregional Public Organization in Support of UNESCO Information for All Programme, which misrepresents the Programme and its implementation in Russia.

 

The official right to such activities was granted to the Information for All Programme Russian Committee, established under the Commission in 2001, and its partners on the grounds of competences which the Committee delegated to Evgeny Kuzmin, its Chair and member of the Commission of the Russian Federation for UNESCO, whose membership has been approved by the Government of the Russian Federation. The Committee is functioning with political and financial support of the Ministry of Culture of the Russian Federation and the Federal Agency for Culture and Cinematography. Its activities are well known in and outside Russia, and have earned high appraisal by the Russian authorities and the UNESCO leadership.

 

Neither the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation nor the Commission of the Russian Federation for UNESCO have partner relations with the Interregional Public Organization in Support of UNESCO Information for All Programme, which is also no longer a partner of the Information for All Programme Russian Committee.

 

In conformity with the above, references to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation and the Commission of the Russian Federation for UNESCO among the partners of the Interregional Public Organization in Support of UNESCO Information for All Programme, the use of the UNESCO logotype and full and abbreviated name, and placing other materials containing unreliable information about the implementation of the UNESCO Information for All Programme and persons responsible for said implementation, on the website www.ifap.ru shall be qualified as illegal.
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